
Ministry has been like the hot air balloon ride I took with my husband Paul on our 
anniversary a few years ago.  As a child, the Spirit wooed me to take the ride of 
my life by the witness of a neighboring nun, then through a rejection from my 
stark conservative Baptist church and its fear of women preachers, until I met my 
soulmate, Paul, who introduced me to the United Methodist Church, and we took 
off!  And what a view!  The first time I set foot in the United Methodist church, I 
was smitten!  The theology, preaching, sacraments, music, paraments, vestments, 
spiritual formation, mission and community was like a colorful and inviting 
‘welcome aboard’ balloon!  The Spirit fueled me onward through my theological 
education/experience until I was blessed to share the journey with passionate 
United Methodist Jesus Followers in Harlan, where I worked in Christian 
Education and, with fear and trembling, stepped into the pulpit as interim at 
Irwin-Kirkman-Defiance UMC.  As Associate at Trinity, Charles City, I was honored 
to accompany folks in times of sorrow and joy.  As Lovely Lane Associate in Cedar 
Rapids, I continued music, teaching, and caring ministries and was moved by the 
Spirit to extend welcome to ALL God’s people, no exceptions.  Finally, New Hope 
Parish (Aredale-Bristow-Dumont) was my time to fly solo and to pastor deeply 
faithful folk who knew how to be church.  And now, it’s time for a new ascent.  
Retirement!  I am blowing into Burnsville, MN (with Paul) to our home, complete 
with an Asian garden and stand of pine trees, to be with our daughter and family.  
I look forward to meeting my soon-to-be-friends, Methodist companions, and to 
extend hospitality to fellow travelers on the road, like you.  And who knows what 
else!  And I am ready! 
 
—Gayle Wilcox 


